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following declaration of the emergency unless an extension is granted by the Board.

In accordance with (a) (1) above, the findings describing the emergency conditions necessitating the
prompt execution of the contract are as follows:

With the numerous deficiencies identified in the video investigation, the pipe is not safely conveying
sewer to the downstream system. The raw sewage has the potential to contaminate the soil around
the pipe due to the missing sections and cause sinkholes. Furthermore, itis a matter of time before
the pipe gets blocked again and causes a backup (again) to 294 Highland Avenue and potentially
the other buildings that are connected to this system. Broken sewer pipes can release dangerous
amounts of potentially harmful bacteria and it can release dangerous gases. Sewer gas can find its
way through cracks in the road, sidewalks and yards (gopher holes etc.). All of these situations have
the potential to affect public health. To ensure no further damages occur and to protect public health
the main sewer line, located along the vacated portion of N. 3" Street between Park and Highland
Avenue, must be replaced as soon as possible.

City staff is performing research on the number of buildings and homes that are connected to the
system. The collection crew is dye testing to confirm the number of lateral connections. Staffis also
researching other potential utility conflicts and obtaining easement information to perform this work.
Time permitting (i.e. no other failures occur), staff has the ability to obtain emergency quotes so that
a competitive bid process can occur. |t is anticipated that these quotes will be obtained by August
22, 2014. Staff has prepared preliminary quantities and estimates that the work will not exceed
$50,000.

ADVANTAGES:

Awarding a contract through the City’s emergency procurement process will allow the City to meet
the time constraints in place that require repairs be made as soon as possible. The timely repair will
minimize further damage to the adjacent home, businesses and property, and potentially prevent
any damage from occurring to the improved portion of the street, thus prevent the City from incurring
additional repair costs.

DISADVANTAGES:
Staff sees no disadvantages.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Quotes are anticipated to be received by August 22, 2014. Based on preliminary cost estimates
performed by Staff, costs will not exceed $50,000. The source of funds for this contract is the
Wastewater Expenditures Fund, Collection Systems/Sanitary Department, and Wastewater
Emergency Repairs (29-810-530-3010).

RELATED CITY GOAL:

The approval of this amendment will help the City meet the goal that states, “Infrastructure and
Services: To maintain and improve the City’s physical infrastructure and provide quality services for
current and future citizens.” This project will help Ensure that the City can protect and enhance the
useful life of their utilities and facilities.

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the Council, approve the award of the emergency contract for the sanitary sewer
replacement on N. 3 Street between Park and Highland Avenue to the low bidder (to be
determined) for an amount not to exceed $50,000 pursuant to the Emergency Contract rules found
in Section 11 of City of Coos Bay Ordinance O-365.
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